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We’re done with Summerslam and the ECW Title match lasted
about a minute, with Mark Henry retaining the title over Matt
Hardy via DQ. There almost has to be a rematch as we need
something more than that, as if nothing else, there isn’t much
going on around here. We still have Finlay vs. Mike Knox which
at least has some potential. Let’s get to it.

Here is Summerslam if you need a recap.

We open with a recap of the Summerslam title match, including
Jeff Hardy saving Matt Hardy from a post match beating.

Opening sequence.

Miz/John Morrison/Chavo Guerrero Jr. vs. Tommy Dreamer/Super
Crazy/Evan Bourne

Well this is different. For some reason Crazy and Bourne come
out together while Dreamer gets his own entrance. Oh right
he’s the “star”. Crazy and Morrison start things off with the
latter grabbing a headlock and knocking him down. Back up and
Crazy kicks the leg out, setting up a standing moonsault and
it’s off to Bourne, who gets taken into the wrong corner.

Chavo’s Saito suplex gets two and it’s back to Morrison for a
Russian legsweep for the same. Miz puts on a chinlock but
Bourne fights up and rolls over to Dreamer for the not so hot
tag. House is cleaned and a running bulldog puts Miz down for
two. Everything breaks down and Crazy hits a big running flip
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dive to take out Miz and Morrison. Bourne dives onto everyone
else but Miz grabs a neckbreaker to put Dreamer away.

Rating: C+. Not exactly a great match but I’ll absolutely take
this as a breath of fresh air around here. It’s so nice to see
some fresh pairings and a bit of a different presentation and
it worked out well enough. On top of that, Dreamer lost to
make things that much more entertaining.

Ricky Ortiz vs. Gavin Spears

This is Spears’ (formerly known as Shawn Spears in OVW) debut
and he doesn’t need rally towels to become a star. Ortiz
shoulders him down to start but Spears is back up with a
wristlock. A neckbreaker gives Spears two but Ortiz fights out
of the chinlock without much trouble. Ortiz’s layout powerslam
gets two and the middle rope shoulder into the Big O finishes
Spears off.

Rating: C. As has been the case, Ortiz just isn’t that good.
He has a good look with the big hair and the physique but
that’s  all  he  has  going  for  him.  Spears  was  a  bit  more
appealing here as he had something of a serious, sinister
nature to him, but this was about Ortiz and his uninteresting
style, as it has been for the last month or so.

Here are Finlay and Hornswoggle for a chat. It’s true that he
gets in the ring with Hornswoggle and dances around with some
kids but Mike Knox doesn’t like it. If Knox has a point to
prove, come down here and prove it. Cue Knox to the stage,
with Finlay telling him to come to the ring. But no because
Knox is going to do this when he wants to. That doesn’t work
for Finlay and the fight is on in the aisle. Agents finally
manage to break it up.

We look at the Shawn Michaels/Rebecca Michaels/Chris Jericho
incident from Summerslam.

We look at the ECW Title match at Summerslam again.



ECW Title: Mark Henry vs. Matt Hardy

Henry, with Tony Atlas, is defending. Hardy slugs away to
start but it’s way too early for the Twist of Fate. Instead
Hardy sends him face first into the middle buckle and starts
going after the knee to take Henry down. The leg is fine
enough for Henry to hit a slam, only to miss the big elbow. An
enziguri drops Henry, who just runs Hardy over without much
effort. Henry misses a charge into the corner though and Hardy
hammers away as we take a break.

Back with Henry working on a neck crank, then knocking Hardy
down and grabbing it again. Henry powers him into the corner
where Atlas gets in a cheap shot, which is perfectly fine with
Striker, because Striker is a pest. The bearhug goes on to
keep Hardy in trouble before Henry kicks him down for two.

Henry grabs the neck crank again, followed by a gorilla press
slam but Henry misses a splash. Hardy’s middle rope elbow to
the head staggers Henry and the legdrop gets two. A high
crossbody gives Hardy two and the Twist of Fate connects, only
for Atlas to pull Hardy out, with the referee somehow not
figuring this out. Instead Hardy goes up for the moonsault,
which hits raised knees. The World’s Strongest Slam retains
the title.

Rating: B-. The interference at the end was a bit much to
swallow but it was nice to see the match actually take place.
There is a case to be made for a Hardy rematch and that isn’t
the worst idea, but for now it’s a good title defense for
Henry. Hardy is the biggest name on the show so Henry gets
something by beating him and Hardy was protected enough in the
process.

Overall Rating: C+. While not a good show, there was a bit
more energy this week and I’ll take that over the same stuff
we’ve seen time after time. ECW does not have the biggest or
deepest roster in the world and there is only so much they can



do with what they have. The presentation was better this week
and I had a much better time than what I’ve been stuck with
around here recently.

 

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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